INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF LAUREL HOLLOW 1492 LAUREL HOLLOW ROAD SYOSSET, NEW YORK 11791-9603

TEL (516) 692-8826

FAX (516) 692-4198

mayordevita@laurelhollow.org

October 19, 2018

Re: Adjournment of October 30th Crown Castle Hearing

Dear Neighbor:

In my letter dated October 2, 2018 on this matter, I informed you that due to several errors the October 16th public hearing was being adjourned until a new date is set. The errors included computer mock-ups with the wrong addresses or correct addresses with the wrong pictures. In addition to requiring accurate information, at that time we asked Crown Castle to set stakes at the locations of each node as a visible on-sight marker of the exact location of the proposed nodes, whether on new or existing poles.

On its own and without our permission, Crown Castle took it upon itself to not only place orange stakes but to spray paint on the ground in orange the node number with an arrow pointing to the stake. However, immediately we received calls that indicated there were stakes placed and arrows painted in the wrong locations. It turns out that in many instances Crown Castle's application materials did not match the locations where it placed stakes. On October 16th, our consultant visited the stake locations with a Crown Castle representative. I was present for visits to about a half dozen of the locations. Our consultants were present for visits to all proposed locations. Some of the stakes had already been moved by Crown Castle to their correct (matching paperwork) location. Some had not. In several instances that day, the Crown Castle employee had to remove the stake himself and move it to what he considered the correct location. In those instances where the stakes have been moved, the node numbers and arrows painted on the roadway are still pointing to the wrong location, thus causing considerable confusion.

In addition, there were other errors in their paperwork. In an email late yesterday, Crown Castle purports that it corrected the mistakes. However, we have not received corrected hard copies and even if we did, at this point the materials must again be reviewed by our experts, the Board of Trustees, and importantly made available for review by our residents with corrected pictures and other materials posted to our website. As a result, Crown Castle again has put us in a position where, because of their errors, we are forced to adjourn the October 30th public hearing until a new date is set. The next scheduled hearing is set for Wednesday November 28th.

Hearing No. 1 Tuesday, 9/25/2018, 7:00 pm

ADJOURNED UNTIL NEW DATE SET

N653 - 363 Cold Spring Road

N676 - 416 Cold Spring Road

N679 - 285 Laurel Lane

N683 - 315 Stillwell Lane

N685 - 180 Laurel Lane

Hearing No. 2 Tuesday, 10/16/2018, 7:00 pm

ADJOURNED UNTIL NEW DATE SET

N682 - 15 Shady Lane

N686 - 28 Shady Lane

N697 - 22 Elizabeth Drive

N698 - behind 65 Wildwood Drive

N699 - 520 Cold Spring Road

Hearing No. 3 Tuesday, 10/30/2018, 7:00 pm

ADJOURNED UNTIL NEW DATE SET

N684 - 235 Laurel Lane

N691 - 3 Picardy Lane

N693 - across from 1 Glen Lane

N695 - 140 Laurel Lane

N696 - 25 Picardy Lane

Hearing No.4 Wednesday, 11/28/2018, 7:00 pm

N657 – across from 83 Cherry Lane

N669 -40 White Oak Tree Road

N670 - 40 Woodvale Drive

N671 - 80 White Oak Tree Road

N700 - 15 Waylor Lane

Hearing No.5 Tuesday, 12/4/2018, 7:00 pm

N655 - across from 103 Cherry Lane

N677 - 17 Woodvale Drive

N687 - 259 Stillwell Lane

N692 - 471 Cold Spring Road

N701-171 Stillwell Lane

All hearings will be held at the Cold Spring Harbor Lab's Hawkins Conference Room at 7:00 pm. Reminders and directions will be sent via Swiftreach before each hearing. Also, as required by our ordinance, Crown Castle will send written notices by certified mail to all property owners surrounding each proposed node installation at least 10 days prior to each hearing. Thank you for your interest and concern. I will keep you updated.

Respectfully yours,

Daniel F. DeVita

Mayor